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During the 7th week of the 2025 Regular Session, the House approved HCR1006, extending the session until April 16,
with adjournment Sine Die on May 5.

The House passed three bills this week focusing on initiatives and referendum petitions. SB207 requires canvassers to
inform potential petitioners that petition fraud is a class A misdemeanor. SB208 requires canvassers to verify petitioners'
photo IDs before collecting signatures, while SB211 mandates canvassers to submit an affidavit confirming their adherence
to Arkansas laws concerning canvassing, perjury, forgery, and election fraud.

The House also passed two bills this week addressing human trafficking. HB1474 mandates the display of information
about the National Human Trafficking Hotline at nail salons, massage businesses, and any privately owned facilities
offering food, fuel, shower, or sanitary services, as well as overnight parking, within 1,320 feet of an interstate. HB1440
requires massage therapy establishments to list all therapists working there with the Arkansas Department of Health.

Education legislation was also addressed with the passage of SB206 and HB1117. SB206 increases the maximum amount
for literacy tutoring grants from $500 to $1,500, provided funding is available. HB1117 states that all public school
districts and open-enrollment charter schools must provide students with age-appropriate and grade-appropriate firearm
safety instruction.

Beginning March 3, the House State Agencies and Governmental Affairs Committee will begin hearing proposed
constitutional amendments after House adjournment on Mondays. There are 20 proposals filed in the House, and the
committee will hear testimony on all of the proposals before taking any votes. The General Assembly can place up to three
constitutional amendments on the November 2026 General Election Ballot. For more details, you can access proposed
amendments, and recently filed bills, and watch all House meetings at arkansashouse.org.
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